
Eyota Township 

Board Meeting 

Monday, May 18, 2020 

 

Opening 

The regular meeting of the Eyota Township Board was called to order at 7 pm on May 18, 2020 

at the Eyota Ambulance Barn by D O’Neill.  

Present 

D O’Neill, B Halvorson, D Kullot, M Lewis, with J Schumann arriving late 

Guest 

M Brass (Schoenfelder Farms) 

Approval of Minutes  

Minutes March 16th Meeting, Minutes of Equalization meeting April 14th, and April 20th meeting 

were reviewed and approved. 

 

Treasurer Report 

Stand as read. General Fund: $10,810.15 Road and Bridge $122,498.17, Fire $51,572.96, Fire 

Mutual Fund $73,216.43.  

 

Open Issues 

 

Fire Department has nothing new to report per B Halvorson. 

 

54th St SE near Schoenfelder Farms discussed with M Brass. Township request that Schoenfelder 

farms and/or employees contact township with road concerns with a contact card given to M 

Brass.  

 

Road Rocking recommendations shared by D O’Neill with township map. Road rocking will not 

occur until into June as quarry does not have Cat 5 rock available r/t a crusher. Work on 

intersection of 125th Ave & 40th St SE complete with signs to be placed. Mueller drive widening 

on 90th street complete.  Hammel new field drive on 10th street on schedule to be done.  

Request for a field drive in section 36 off 54th St approved with installation to be done by 

landowner as has appropriate insurance. Due to HWY 14 closure, increased traffic on township 

roads has led to increased dust.  Chloride was applied to 10th street and 100th Ave. Regular 

chloride application scheduled for May 26th.  D O’Neill reports that some of the soft spots from 

last year do not look so bad, and that new ones have developed, so will continue to monitor. 

Some signs and/or post were taken by persons unknown and replaced by the county.  

  

FEMA and the Soft Spot “Frost Boil” Olmsted County in Disaster Declaration 4442 follow up 

given by D O’Neill with no word in the last month. 



 

Fall Elections may be a challenge related to COVID-19. Olmsted Election officials are looking 

into options. 

 

Board approved mailing invoice to D Brandt for additional chloride application. 

 

Clerk shared that after contacting new owner Bluff Country Reader, now Filmore County News, 

that mailings will not occur in Eyota township. Emails received concerning Compost facility 

Siting, and EC Agenda Packet shared. Olmsted County trade report from March and April 

reviewed.   

Motion to pay bills totaling $4486.78 made by B Halvorson, seconded by J Schumann, motion 

passed with all in favor. 

 

Adjournment  

Meeting was adjourned at 7:45 pm by D O’Neill. The next general meeting will be at 7 pm on 

Monday, June 15, 2020 at Eyota Ambulance Barn. 

 

Minutes submitted by M Lewis, Clerk 

Approved on June 15, 2020 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 


